HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held at the Hathersage Hall Business Centre,
at 7.30 p.m. on 2nd September 2014.
	Present:
	Cllrs D P Mander; H Rodgers; D Jackson ; J Shuttleworth; T Wain; J Wedgwood

	In attendance:
	Outseats P Cllr B. Gordon; CF Cave (RFO); AP Jones (Clerk); PCSO Anthony Boswell (part).

	079/14
	
	Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs B Hanley; R Olle; S Richardson; County Cllr J Twigg; D Cllrs J Monks and J Bevan; and PC I Richardson.

	080/14
	
	There was no variation in order of business. 

	081/14
	
	There were no declarations of interest.

	082/14
	a)
	There were no members of the public present.

	
	b)
	There were no reports from District or County Councillors.

	
	c)
	PCSO Anthony Boswell gave a report. Hathersage Gala was well organised with no complaints, no calls for service and no damage. There are continuing non-dwelling burglaries i.e. sheds and garages. The Safer Neighbourhood Team advise continued vigilance. There had been 2 thefts from vehicles at Stanage Edge between 11am and 1pm on 2 separate days. The SNT are working with S. Yorks. Police to track crime travelling across the region. Letters are being sent to owners of vehicles who have left valuables on show, explaining the potential consequences.

PCSO Boswell recommended consideration of Dales Housing ‘Community Chest’ which is available to Community Groups for projects which limit criminal and anti-social behaviour, targeting youth and senior age groups. A one page A4 application is required. 
The Chair confirmed that the Playing Field Association are pursuing an application in relation to the Playing Field. 

There has been a car driven into The Derwent. The SNT are monitoring the situation.

PCSO Boswell was very impressed with the Skate Park and its positive contribution to youth culture and behaviour in the village. 

He confirmed that whilst the SNT has a hugely increased geographical area to cover, and were having to cope with challenging shift changes, it was still the intention to attend Parish Council meetings when operational duties permitted.

The Chair said HPC greatly value the liaison. The Clerk will write again to the Police Commissioner to explain HPC’s concern at the over-stretched police service.

The notice of road closures whilst Severn Trent Water replace the old water pipes was discussed. It was resolved that the Clerk will write to DCC and Laing O’Rourke to express concerns about the management of traffic through the village, particularly through Oddfellows, Crossland Road and Back Lane.

	083/14
	
	The Minutes of the meeting of 5th August 2014 had been circulated and were approved and signed by the Chairman.

	084/14
	.1
	Planning Applications. None received for this meeting. 

	084/14
	.2
	Planning Decisions. None received for this meeting.

	085/14
	
	Finance

	085/14
	.1
	The RFO’s report and monthly accounts, as circulated were approved. 

	
	.2
	The Swimming Pool is doing well and it was noted that the Swimming Pool Committee structure and the Pool Management team are working particularly well.

	
	.3
	The latest Freestyle payment had been included with September payments and it was noted that the total of £77,015 exceeded the £75k original quote due to additional works required and approved by HPC.  There will be further works in the Playing Field including re-turfing. This will be followed up at the September Rec. Committee meeting.

	
	.4
	Accounts for payment of £103,175.53 incl. VAT of £21,731.70 which had been previously circulated and scrutinized by Cllrs Mander and Rodgers were approved.  
It was noted that this was the first time the figure had exceeded £100k.
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	085/14
	.5
	The RFO advised that the compulsory pension start date for the Council had now been put back to 1st February 2017. Noted.

	
	.6
	It was resolved that Cllrs Rodgers and Mander will scrutinize payments for the October meeting. This will be from 6.45 pm at the Business Centre meeting room.  The Clerk will arrange that the Business Centre keys are made available ahead of the meeting.

	
	
	(Business was suspended to deal with KGF agenda, then resumed)

	086/14
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	086/14
	.1
	The Swimming Pool Committee meeting minutes of 13th August had been circulated and these were received by HPC. Cllr Jackson reported key points.

	
	.2
	It has been a good season financially.

	
	.3
	The new Wednesday evening Adults only session has been very popular. It was planned to continue this and also to sell hot drinks (the café is not open for the session.)

	
	.4
	The Cold Water Swims will be extended to Saturday and Sundays in October, reverting to Saturdays only in November. It was noted that the Cold Water Swims have value for the increased publicity to a new sector of the swimming public and felt that as long as the costs are covered this is a worthwhile exercise.

	
	.5
	Various successful fundraising events had taken place. The Clerk will send a thank you email to the organisers of the Village Garage Sale.

	
	.5
	The pool had again had to close for water quality due to swimmers wearing sun tan lotion into the pool. Ashley Watts had advised that ultimately the pool filters will need to be replaced with £15k higher spec. filters and these are too large to fit into the current available space. It was noted that an extension to the plant room will need to be incorporated into the pool development plans.

	
	.6
	The Dimberline Insurance claim. Following the resolution that the solicitors be given authority to settle on best terms, the solicitors have come back with a proposal that they will argue against a part of the claim. Noted.

	
	.7
	Kathryn Sather’s draft document putting the case for ‘Listed/Conservation Area Status’ has been circulated. All comments are to be fed back to Cllr Jackson who will communicate these to Kathryn for them to be incorporated into the final version.

	
	.8
	The Clerk was instructed to obtain 3 quotes for re-plastering of the café.

	087/14
	
	Recreation Committee

	087/14
	.1
	Cllr Mander reported that the Recreation Committee had met on 19th August 2014, the minutes of which had been circulated and were received by HPC. 

	087/14
	.2
	The Skate Park works are completed with some final landscaping still to be carried out before the official opening. 

	087/14
	.3
	There is a meeting of the Skate Park Group this evening, to plan an opening ceremony/event. OP Cllr Jean Hodgkinson is attending representing the Recreation Committee.

	087/14
	.4
	The RFO will contact Keith Gosling to finalise arrangements for the family’s donation.

	087/14
	.5
	The Playing Field Association is putting in a grant application for returfing. It was noted that there may be extra costs.

	087/14
	.6
	Jonathan Slater has been asked to do a deep rotovate of the play bark.

	087/14
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence

	
	.1
	There is a new legal requirement that Parish Council meetings are open to be filmed by members of the public. The Clerk will circulate the full information for Councillors information.

	
	.2
	Casual Vacancy. There are still no expressions of interest in the vacancy. The notice remains on the notice board.

	
	.3
	The Clerk advised that there is a new requirement for all HPC resolutions to be listed in a separate document and that this system would be put in place.
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	087/14
	.4
	Cllr Jackson had met with Wosskow Brown for initial dialogue with a view to HPC moving to the firm for legal services. Cllr Jackson reported on the meeting and correspondence had been circulated. It was resolved to move to Wosskow Brown for all future legal matters. The transfer of land from Dales Housing would remain with Taylor Emmett (formerly Cockertons). It was resolved that the Clerk will give Taylor Emmett notice of 90 days to complete the land transfer.

	088/14
	
	Outseats Parish Council

	088/14
	.1
	The Minutes of the OPC August meeting had been circulated and were received. Cllr Rodgers had attended and gave a summary of key points.

	
	.2
	There had been concern expressed about the application for Listed status of the pool.

	
	.3
	There was a request from OPC for a joint meeting to agree arrangements for the Community Governance Review. There will be a meeting in November between the RFO and OPC Clerk to plan the budgets and precepts. 

	
	.4
	Subject to final confirmation of the review, it was resolved that there will be a working party to plan the structure and arrangements for the new Hathersage Parish Council going forward, and to propose the management ‘holding’ arrangements between the end of the financial year and 7th May when the new Councillors take up their roles.
Issues which need to be considered are – roles of both Clerks and the RFO;

Committee structures – eg should there be a separate Planning Committee; Arrangements for payment of employees/invoices and management of the pool during the period between 5th April and 7th May.

	
	.5
	The next meeting will be Monday 22nd September. Cllr Jackson will attend as HPC Representative. Cllr Wedgwood who was due to attend will now attend in January 2015.

	089/14
	
	Village Matters

	089/14
	.1
	It was resolved that the Clerk will ask the Caretaker to include the HPA for litter picking.

	
	.2
	It was considered that in the summer the village bins need emptying more than the twice a week service currently provided by DDDC. It was also noted that with the pool being more successful and the addition of the Skate Park there is more work for the Caretaker than is covered by the current schedule. It was resolved that the Clerk circulate to Councillors the existing Caretaker’s work schedule/route map to review in preparation for a meeting with the Caretaker to discuss the best way forward.

	
	.3
	The Caretaker’s report was reviewed. It was resolved that the Caretaker be authorised to go ahead with the purchase of a leaf blower of suitable specification. 

	090/14
	
	Heart for Hathersage

	
	.1
	Due to their annual leave, it had not been possible to arrange a meeting with Peter Foley/Mike Galsworthy of DDDC to discuss the arrangements for HPC taking ownership of the land and responsibility for the future management of the public toilets. The Clerk has circulated the previous discussion papers and will arrange a meeting asap to include OPC and H4H representatives.

	090/14
	
	Memorial Hall. Nothing further to report although it is understood that a new chairman of the Management Committee will be announced shortly.

	091/14
	
	Bowling Green Lease. It was resolved that the lease must either include the whole clause regarding liability, or the whole clause would be deleted. RFO to communicate to HBC.

	092/14
	
	DALC circulars and all other appropriate items have been circulated. 

	093/14
	
	The date of the next meeting is Tuesday 7th October 7.30 pm at Hathersage Hall Business Centre. Cllrs Jackson and Wain gave apologies in advance.

	094/14
	
	Items for October agenda – Re-plastering the pool café.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.
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